Council of Motor Clubs (NSW)
“The Vital Link for Motoring Clubs”

Permission to Move

It was always the intention, from the beginning of negotiations for HCRS in 2000 /
2001, that ONLY the Primary club could give permission to undertake longer
journeys for special purposes such as servicing etc.

Any additional RMS recognized clubs listed on the 1259 form which the member /
registered operator is a member of are there for the purposes of covering the
member going on their authorized club runs and events.

The member may go on those clubs’ runs without seeking permission from the
primary club PROVIDED the Primary club has agreed to such an arrangement in
their rules and / or constitution. If this has not been agreed to and documented
then the member must seek permission from the Primary club to go on such runs
with his / her other clubs.

To answer your specific question, the answer is no. The other clubs listed 2nd to 4th
on the 1259 form cannot give permission for any additional trips outside of the
provisions for service and checking runs within a specific distance of the
nominated garaging place. If the member has undertaken a trip without
permission from the Primary club then the vehicle has been technically
unregistered and uninsured during that frip.
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